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	Proposal(s)

	(TPO REF C958) FRONT GARDEN: 1 x Horse Chestnut - Fell


	Recommendation(s):
	

	Application Type:
	Application for Works to Tree(s) covered by a TPO


	Conditions or Reasons for Refusal:
	Refer to Draft Decision Notice

	Informatives:
	

	Consultations

	Adjoining Occupiers: 
	No. notified


	15

	No. of responses

No. electronic
	3
00
	No. of objections


	02


	Summary of consultation responses:


	A letter of support was received agreeing with all points in tree report.

Two letters of objection were also received, the following are a few of the points raised:  
-the property was purchased with the tree in the front garden.

-the removal is only for personal gain

-the tree adds a beautiful mass of green in the summer to the road and a beautiful silhouette in the winter.

-the tree should be treasured

	CAAC/Local groups* comments:

*Please Specify
	MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here and type]


	Site Description 

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here and type]

	Relevant History

	This is the third time an application as been submitted to remove the tree in question. The council also refused an application  to reduce the tree to 8m from the ground in 2014.

	Relevant policies

	LDF Core Strategy and Development Policies
The relevant policies to this proposal are CS5, CS13, CS 15, DP24 and DP25 of The London Borough of Camden Local Development Framework which was formally adopted on the 8th November 2010.

The relevant supporting guidance document is Camden Planning Guidance, September 2013, No 1 Design: Chapter 6 refers to trees.


	Assessment

	The tree is considered to provide a high level of visual amenity within the streetscape and it makes a positive contribution to the character of the conservation area.  It is one of the key trees in the street.
As the report acknowledges the tree is a typical example of its species and is of good form and vigour.   
It is considered the evidence submitted is insufficient to implicate the tree as causing damage to the  building and boundary wall.  Detailed evidence would need to include :eg crack/level monitoring over a sufficient period to demonstrate seasonal and progressive movement in relation to the moisture usage of the tree; and  soil analysis showing evidence of soil desiccation below the foundations of the building and boundary walls.

The council would consider a reduction to the crown should an application be submitted.
The application has been refused to protect the visual amenity the tree provides and to preserve the character of this part of the conservation area.


